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Minutes of Meeting of Municipal District of Tullamore 

Held on Thursday 9th May 2024 at 2.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town 

Hall, Cormac Street, Tullamore 

 

Present: Cllr. D. Harvey (Cathaoirleach); Cllr. T. McCormack (Leas 

Cathaoirleach); Cllr. S. Smollen; Cllr. N. Feighery; Cllr. S. O’Brien; Cllr. D. Owens; 

Cllr. F. Moran;  

 

In Attendance  

Mr. T. Shanahan, Director of Services; Mr. J. Connelly, District Engineer;  

Mr. D. McKnight, (Acting) Meetings Administrator;  

 

Apologies  

Mr. K. O’ Brien 

 

Votes of Sympathy  

Standing Orders were suspended on the proposal of Cllr. D. Harvey and 

seconded by Cllr. T. McCormack to extend condolences to the family of Johnny 

Flanagan. 

 

1. Confirmation of Minutes 

The following minutes were approved on the proposal of Cllr. N. Feighery and 

seconded by S. O’Brien. 

A. Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 11th April 2024  
B. Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 11th April 2024  

 
 

 

2. Community Grants 

Mr. J. Connelly listed the applicants recommended by the Community Grants 

Sub-Committee. Proposed by Cllr. F. Moran. and seconded by Cllr. D. Harvey. 
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3. Regeneration  

Mr. J. Connelly provided a presentation that reviewed the various strategic plans 

for Tullamore that included; 

• Tullamore Regeneration Framework 

• Tullamore Harbour Masterplan 

• Tullamore Local Transport Plan 

• Tullamore Local Area Plan 

 

The presentation was well received, and members complimented the council and 

staff on the completed projects 

 

4. Roads Programme Update 

Mr. J. Connelly presented an update on Roads Programme in the Municipal District. 

The members welcomed the report, raising several items, compliments and 

recommendations including: 

• Patrick St. 

• Convent Rd. 

• Killeigh 

• Mucklagh 

• Erry, Clara 

• LIS  

 

Mr. J. Connelly responded to queries raised by the elected members and agreed 

to follow up where appropriate. 

 

5. AOB 

On behalf of the members, Cathaoirleach Cllr. D. Harvey wished long-term staff 

members Alo Scully and John Halloran the best of luck in their retirement.  

Cllr. Harvey also wished Cllr. D. Owens well on his retirement as a councilor. 

Members raised various issues which included; 

• Clonminch Speeding & Traffic calming measures. 
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Cllr. N. Feighery proposed that OCC write to the superintendent on the topic of 

speeding on the district. Cllr F. Moran seconded the request. Mr. T. Shanahan 

agreed to write to the superintendent. 

 

 

The meeting then concluded. 

   

Signed:    

 Cathaoirleach  Meetings Administrator 

    

 

Date: 

   

 


